
 

 

To: Board of Directors 

 

From: Tormey Campagna, Vice Chairman Board of Directors 

 

Date: December 18, 2019 

 

Re: Discussion –1) Proposed Revisions to Bylaws Article VIII Board of Directors Recruitment Process  

                   2) Proposed Policy Chapter 8, Article 8 Board of Director Elections   

 

 

Attached you will find the recommendations from the Voting Procedures Review Subcommittee.  As you 

will remember the Committee’s Purpose was to “ Provide recommendations surrounding the procedures, 

policies, and Bylaws necessary to ensure that all elections for positions on the Board of Directors and any 

other required membership votes are legally conducted in an accurate and transparent manner”.  I believe 

we have accomplished this goal.   

 

Please note we made an effort to reduce the detail in Article VIII of the Bylaws and have eliminated some 

of the language and moved other language to a new  Policy (Chapter Eight – Board of Directors Policies,  

Article 8 Board of Directors Elections).  The procedures to support these changes, policies, and election 

will be developed by POA staff. 

 

The major changes are as follows: 

 

All returned ballots will be directly sent to a third party who will provide them to the Election Chair on the 

day of counting.  No envelopes will be opened prior to delivery to the Election Chair. 

 

All ballots must be mailed by the members through the US Post Office (envelopes must have a US Post 

Mark) and no ballot will be accepted from any other means. 

 

There will be no replacement ballot if members ballots are lost, destroyed or become unusable. 

 

The order of appearance of the candidates’ names on the ballot shall be random order with each candidate’s 

name appearing first on the ballot an equal number of times, as mathematically possible.  This will 

eliminate any candidate from have an advantage or disadvantage because of their position on the ballot. 





Chapter Eight – Board of Directors Policies 

 

ARTICLE 8 

Board of Directors Elections 

 

The Board of Directors shall designate a date as the date of the election.  The candidates receiving the 

greater number of votes shall be elected to fill the number of positions vacant.  

 

The order of appearance of the candidates’ names on the ballot shall be in random order with each 

candidate’s name appearing first on the ballot as close to an equal number of times as is mathematically 

possible.  

 

One ballot per lot or living unit shall be mailed to the current address on record for all members of the 

Association in good standing, at least eighteen (18) days in advance of the date so designated by the 

Board of Directors as the date for the election.  An accounting of number of ballots printed and mailed 

will be provided by the printing vendor to the ad hoc Election Day Committee Chair. 

 

Ballots would be returned, and stored until the pre-designated election date, at a pre-selected secure 

election service, accounting firm, bank and/or armored service.  Ballots would be delivered by the third-

party service to the ad hoc Election Committee Chair at the official counting location on said pre-

designated election date as set by the Board of Directors.  All ballots will be returned via USPS postal 

mail only (with USPS post mark) to the pre-selected location.  No provision will be made for replacement 

ballots. 

 

An ad hoc Election Day Committee composed of members in good standing, recruited and selected by 

a blind draw, shall be appointed by the Board of Directors at its regular meeting.  The ad hoc Election 

Day Committee, and staff volunteers, led by the ad hoc Election Day Committee Chair shall oversee the 

opening, counting and tally of ballots on the date so designated for the election.     

 

Observation by non-candidate members will be from outside the tabulation area only.  Any disturbance 

to the election process and/or committee members will not be allowed. 

 

The results of the election will be calculated by the ad-hoc Election Day Committee Chair with the 

assistance of the CFO, and will be submitted by the Election Day Committee Chair to the CEO who will 

notify the current Board of Directors, and all Board of Director candidates and issue a press release of 

the results on the designated election date 

 

All tabulations, summaries, ballots and summary of results shall be stored in sealed boxes within the 

POA’s official record storage area for a period of not less than one-year from the election day, after 

which time the documents will be securely destroyed. 

 

The Board of Directors shall certify those so elected during the regular April meeting.  






